Meeting of the Board of Directors

Villas de Golf Association, Inc Held in the Clubhouse 

April 11, 2013
Meeting Minutes 

Unpproved 

Call to Order: President K. Ward called the meeting to order at 3:07 PM
Proof of Notice:   Secretary D. Stock certified the meeting notice had been posted in accordance within Association By-Laws
Call the Roll: The roll was called: President Kent Ward, Vice-President Bob Shafer, Bob Tait, Barbara Mannette and Secretary D. Stock present.  Quorum was established.  RPM property manager Leslie Randolph also present.  Note: Sixteen (16) Owners/Residents attended
Reading and Disposal of Unapproved Minutes:  The BOD meeting minutes of March 14, 2013 were reviewed.  Motion made by B. Shafer to accept the minutes as written. Seconded B. Mannette.  Motion passed 5-0

Committee Reports:
1. Buildings and Grounds-K. Swierenga read from a brief written report about projects that were completed during the preceding month
2. Social-K. Ward, Chairman, stated that the social calendar for the upcoming season should be posted on the website in August; that the schedule will be finalized in early November upon the return of most of the residents
Officers Reports:  (Note:  As this meeting was moved to an earlier date in the month, the March financial data was not available hence no Treasurers report)
Manager’s Report:  Attached and posted for the record
Old Business:
1. Status Report of the Foreclosure of Unit 7202- See Managers Report attached. The Association attorneys are in the process of recovering $2275.92 owed to VDG to close out this matter
2. Status Report of the Securing of Proposals for Engineering Services for Drainage- See Managers Report attached. Ongoing
3. Further Update on the Carport Replacement Project - See Managers Report attached. B. Shafer stated that three (3) quotes have been secured; that the proposals will be initially evaluated in the month of April; that this phased project will not start until next season.  Ongoing
4. Further Update on the Maytag Claim- See Managers Report attached. Ongoing
5. Final Update on the Roof Bridges Repair Project – See Managers Report attached.  B. Shafer reported that the steel bridges had been painted.  Completed
6. Further Update on Mailbox Break In- K. Ward stated that this matter will be picked up again next fall. Ongoing
7. Further Update on the Wind Mitigation Study- See Managers Report attached.  The document is available to all to download from the Association website.  Completed
8. Update on the Annual Roof Inspection- Manager L. Randolph stated that the completed report is expected next week.  Ongoing
9. Update on the Property Survey- See Managers Report attached. The survey is attached and posted for the record. Completed
10. Discussion and Vote on the Revision of the Patio Size Project-B. Mannette stated that subsequent to the previous BOD action finalizing the size of the patio steps, issues with the previously approved size were identified resulting in a recommendation for a slight change in the size.  After a brief discussion, a motion was made by B. Mannette to make the Unit Step Size 4’x4’ using white 16” cement blocks.  Seconded by K. Ward.  Passed 5-0
11. Update on the Driveway Speed Bump- D. Stock stated that this project will be picked again in November.  Ongoing
12. Update of the Required Pool Renovation Project-B. Tait stated that three (3) pool contractors were asked several weeks ago to quote this work; that The Pool Works submitted a detailed proposal in the amount of $22, 455.00 (attached); that a single page proposal was received just before the start of the meeting from Artistic Pools in the amount of $21,500.00 (attached); that the third requested proposal is still outstanding; that The Pool Works is recommended by Manager L. Randolph having had two (2) of her other client Associations pools recently re-worked with good results; that L. Randolph’s last experience with Artistic Pools was several years ago; that he (B. Tait) would like to review the second proposal just received and determine if  the third contractor intends to quote.  A short discussion followed that determined a consensus of the BOD is to have this work undertaken this summer.  At this point, B.Tait made a motion to award The Pool Works a contract in the amount of $22,455.00 pending final review of the second quote just received and possible third quote; that, if required, a special meeting of the BOD will be scheduled to take up the matter again.  Seconded by K. Ward. Passed 5-0
New Business:
1. Transfer of $3327.00 from Reserve Interest to Pay the 2012 Taxes- B. Shafer stated that this routine transfer was needed for accounting purposes.  B. Shafer made the motion as stated.  Seconded by D. Stock.  Passed 5-0  
2. Discussion/Vote on Four (4) WestCoast Landscape Maintenance Proposals- B. Oaks, at the request of B. Morarity, gave an overview of three (3) West Coast Landscaping proposals that are recommended for ongoing routine maintenance as follows: 1)  implementation of the Aloft Insecticide Program ($1700.00); 2) palm tree fertilization ($2100.00); 3) various plantings to replace existing dead plants ($451.00).  After a brief discussion, B. Shafer made a motion to approve all three (3) West Coast Landscaping proposals (attached for the record) in the total amount of $4251.00.  The motion was seconded by D. Stock.  Motion passed 5-0. 
Owner Letters: (none)
Adjournment:  A motion was made by K. Ward to adjourn.  Seconded by B. Shafer.  Motion passed 5-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:11PM
Note:  Manager Leslie Randolph announced that the City of Largo will be replacing the VDG main water meter on Vonn Rd. on June 25, 2013 between 9:00 AM and 1:00 PM.  Notices with instructions will be posted on all bulletin boards

